
BADSWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 19th August 2020, at 7.30pm. Meeting held remotely.
Present:
Cllr B Graham (Chair)
Cllr K Huskisson
Cllr B Slinger

Cllr P Smith

G Earnshaw (Parish Clerk)

1.0 Apologies for Absence
1.1
The Chair thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 
1.2
No members of the public attended the meeting.

1.3
Apologies for absence had been received from District Cllr Carrington.
1.4
The apologies for absence were accepted. 
2.0 Declarations of Interest & Requests for Dispensations

2.1 
There were no declarations of interest and no requests for dispensation.
3.0 To Confirm the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 15th July 2020 as a true record
3.1
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 15th July were accepted as a true record of the meeting and approved unanimously.
4.0
To consider and decide upon the following planning applications:
4.1
There were no applications listed on the agenda.
4.2
Councillors expressed concerns about how the planning applications had been dealt with. No comments had been received from councillors on the list of planning applications circulated to the Council.

4.3
It was pointed out that there were currently 3 live planning application on the Planning Portal and this meant the Parish Council could still make representations on these applications. There were a number of residents in the village who were looking to the Parish Council to consider the planning applications.

4.4
The Chair recommended the Council should hold an extra ordinary meeting of the Council to discuss the live applications.

4.5
It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Wakefield Council to check if the deadlines for comments had been missed or whether the deadlines could be extended to allow the Parish Council to comment on the applications. Action: Clerk.

5.0 
To receive the following planning decisions/information:
5.1
20/01307/GPD – Single storey rear extension with maximum projection of 5m, maximum height of eaves 3m and maximum height of 3.25m. Prior approval not required.

20/00924/LBC and 20/00299/FUL – Replacement of existing conservatory on the rear elevation with a single storey extension at Kirkbank, Main Street. Application Approved.
5.2
The planning decisions were noted.

6.0
To receive a written report detailing the decisions made by the Clerk as part of the delegation of decisions
6.1
The Clerk had circulated a copy of the report to councillors prior to the meeting.
6.2
Councillors approved the list of decisions made. Councillors agreed to remove the delegated decision making process as the Council was meeting regularly.
7.0
Co-option of a New Member to the Parish Council
7.1
The Clerk advised the Council that no submissions had been received from residents requesting that the vacancy be filled by an election.

7.2
The Council resolved to fill the vacancy via co-option. A notice would be published in the noticeboard and on the website asking residents to submit expressions of interest to the Council. The deadline for expressions of interest to be received would be 31st August 2020.
8.0
To receive the Clerks’ Resignation and agree the Recruitment of a Replacement Clerk

8.1
The Chair had received the Clerk’s resignation. The Clerk had given the Council 3 months notice. The Council proposed and seconded the decision to accept the resignation and the 3 months notice given.
8.2
It was noted that the Clerk had 16 days holiday to take prior to the end of the period of notice.

8.3
It was agreed that the vacancy would be advertised in the noticeboard and website and also on the YLCA website. The Council would also explore whether it would be possible to advertise the vacancy on the SLCC website.

8.4
The closing date for applications for the role of clerk and responsible financial officer to Badsworth Parish Council was 5pm on Friday 11th September 2020.

8.5
The Parish Council agreed to fund the costs of placing adverts for the vacancy.

9.0
To provisionally confirm the date of the next meeting as Wednesday 16th September 2020
9.1
It was agreed that the Parish Council would meet remotely on Wednesday 16th September at 7.30pm.

The meeting was closed at 8.05 pm.

